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CHAIR WHITE: . .(gavel). . . Good morning, Members. Will the Economic Development,
Agriculture, and Recreation Committee please come to order. Thank you all for being timely this
morning and before we proceed will you all please turn off your cell phones and other noise
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making devices. And this morning we are honored to have a, a good, a good set of Members
here beginning with our Vice-Chair Elle Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Hi, good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: And Joseph Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Welcome to you all. This morning we also have Pat Matsui, Deputy Director of Parks
and Recreation. And joining us, well in the room, and joining us down here later will be
Teena Rasmussen and Brianne Savage, both from the Office of Economic Development. And we
have our Deputy Corporation Counsel, Jeffrey Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Doug Myers, Golf Course Superintendent at Waiehu, and Brad Pierce, Parks
Maintenance Superintendent; and Committee Secretary, Tammy Frias, and Legislative Analyst,
Scott Jensen. So welcome to you all. And this morning, we have some public testimony and
testimony will be limited to items listed on the agenda today, and Members, if you don't mind
I'm gonna suspend with all of this since we have just one testifier and she's knows what--she
knows the rules. So without, without objections -COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: --I will now proceed to have Committee accept testimony. Thank you. Our first and
only testifier signed up at this point is Terryl Vend from the Maui Visitors Bureau. Good
morning, Terryl.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY....
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MS. VENCL: Aloha. Good morning, Mr. Chair and Council Members. Nice to see you all. Haven't
been here in a while. Today I'm here, as you know, I'm the Director for the
Maui Visitor's Bureau and I'm here to support the proposed amendment to continue the contract
with Kemper Lesnik for the Maui Invitational Basketball Tournament. The information you'll
receive shortly via the Administration will speak for itself regarding the statistics and the
community support supplied by this group. I would like to address the marketing value of this
event. There is no statistic frankly that can represent and explain the effect on our visitor
industry given by this event. You know that old commercial that says it's "simply priceless", it
truly is a priceless event for us. To be on TV for 3 days, 12 games, 2 hours each, so you're
looking at 24 plus hours of beauty, scenery, and Maui facts, not to mention all of the pre and post
shows and advertisements, it's something that we simply cannot afford to buy as a, as a County
or community. To be on TV when the East Coast is beginning to feel a chill in the air and we
show whales jumping out of the ocean over the shoulders of some of the announcers is simply
not something you can put a price tag on. The economic impact brought to this community is
staggering. The clinics for our keiki, the hundreds of boosters they bring with them who partake
in all of our activities, our retail, our restaurants provide a huge trickle-down effect that helps our
community stay employed. Not only during that week, but that goes on, that inspiration that
comes from that game continues into realms of which we can't track. The surfboard
presentations that are given at each of these schools in a stadium like setting every year makes
people want to experience Maui. And even if they can't come with the school, they may wanna
come later. Suffice to close, this is not an event that one can put a price tag on. It's brings us far
more than we ever show in an ROT and is one of the pillars in our marketing plan for Maui
County. Events are ways for us to show the world who we are, a little culture, and breathtaking
views that we would never be able to afford otherwise. There shouldn't be a question in
anyone's mind of the value of this event. We support it and I humbly ask for your support as
well. Mahalo for your consideration.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Vend. Any questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Ms. Vend. And yeah, I, I fully
support the, the event. It's a, it comes at a perfect time for, for the, for people on the mainland to
see how nice it is in, in November on Maui. The question I have is, we keep getting requests
from the Parks Department for $40,000 to--they say that's what it costs for them to maintain the
area and clean up the area after the, after the event. Essentially it costs them $40,000 and the
lease is only $4,000. Is it...do you think it's worth it to keep that difference so basically pay
$36,000 to have this event, that it's well worth the $36,000.00 that we, as a County, have to pay?
MS. VENCL: Without a doubt in my mind, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, then the next question is, if, if we were to have to pay that, is, is
it something that the Maui Visitor's Bureau can be able to help, help us pay as well?
MS. VENCL: I'm not sure about that. That's not the way my grant reads, but --3-
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, I mean -MS. VENCL: --you're all the bosses. I don't know. I, I, frankly I don't know the answer to that. What
I can answer for you is that there are people, communities, destinations waiting for this game.
And it would probably be easier for them to get people on the mainland than it would to come
here even. So I just caution you to weigh, you know, the pros and cons, and because I do know
that I hear it all the time. I do know that there are people who would love to have this game back
on the mainland.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman'?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Terryl for being here. I, I think all of us
here, you know, we do appreciate and we do support the Maui Invitational being held in, on
Maui. And you know, going to the games I see a lot of fans from the different parts of the
country, and they love coming to Maui. They love coming to Maui. So when you say about
different places wanting these game, you know, I, I, I kinda doubt that. Let's put it in
perspective, okay. I, I, I look at the general public when we rent out community centers, for
instance, Kihei just the deposit alone for that one-night venue is almost what, 13, 14 hundred
dollars, and then on top of that, they need to put in a deposit of several hundred dollars just to
cover some of the costs that the County will bear. When I look at the cost for the use of the
Lahaina Gym, you know, utilizing the air conditioning, which is $300 flat, $300, and I know, you
know, it's more than that just to cover that cost, probably in the thousands along with the rental
fee of $500 per day. So when you compare a business, and yeah, you know, they provide and
generate a lot of revenues for this County in the tune of what I read is $8 million, but again, you
know, when you weigh this venue as compared to how we treat our people, you know there's
some inequities. So all we're asking or for me it's at...if the Parks Department say, you know,
it's gonna cost this much just to do the maintenance of, of that venue, then we should consider
that. We should consider that. And you know, it's, it's unfair in my mind that the taxpayers of
this County, although they benefit, to, to be burdened with the total cost of that particular venue
for the Parks Department, so I thought I'd tell you that, that, you know, looking at this thing in
perspective. Thank you.
MS. VENCL: You're welcome.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair and thank you, Ms. Vend, for being here. So I'm just
curious, does MVB put in any type of monetary monies to this event at all?
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MS. VENCL: Yes we do. We -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: In what way?
MS. VENCL: --our sponsorship for this event is 350,000. Now that's a sponsorship for advertisement.
Please understand that's a marketing number, if you will, that far outweighs, you know, what we
get back in the exposure. But that's our number, yes.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And that's the banners, I'm looking at the, I guess, upcoming...
MS. VENCL: It's banners, it's, it's all of the TV. You see, the TV is not just during the games. There's
lots of ESPN and Sports Center kinds of announcements ahead of time, and then there's lots of
follow-ups afterwards, and there's repeats of the game afterwards. So it's, it's a lot more than
just even the 24 hours that we mentioned earlier.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Ms. Vend.
MS. VENCL: You're welcome.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You're welcome. Ms. Vend, will you be available later?
MS. VENCL: I'd be happy to stay, sure.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, because we will be having a presentation from OED that may be answering
many of these questions and so -MS. VENCL: Sure, I'll stay.
CHAIR WHITE: --I would appreciate it, if you're, if you're available, I'd appreciate you stay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman, Chain Ian? Just one more comment.
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, ever since I've been here, the NCAA champion
comes from this particular tournament here in Maui County. So the Maui Invitational, you know,
does have a lot of exposure where, you know, you might see the national champion for college
basketball. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any other questions for the testifier?
-5-
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you, Chair. I'll wait until the presentation, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Ms. Vend. Members, we have...oh, I'm sorry, is there
anyone else in the gallery that would like to provide testimony this morning? Seeing none,
without objections, I'd like to close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR WHITE: Members, we have two items on the agenda today. The first is relating to the overall
condition and operation of the Waiehu Municipal Golf Course; and the second is the First
Amendment to the Invitational, the Maui Invitational Basketball Tournament License
Agreement.

ITEM EDR-13: OVERALL CONDITION AND OPERATION OF WAIEHU MUNICIPAL
GOLF COURSE (MISC.)
CHAIR WHITE: And our first item is EDR-13, Overall Condition and Operation of Waiehu Municipal
Golf Course, and there are two, two issues. One that I'd like to draw your attention to that we
won't be needing to deal with this morning, but it's the last item in your binder that's a
February 15 th memo from the Chair, Dan, Danny Mateo basically informing us that due to
challenges with the procurement process, we were unable to secure a contract to move forward
with the performance audit of the golf course and the golf operation in a, in the timeframe that
was outlined in the resolution which ordered the, the audit. So we will be bringing that up at a
later date. We're unable to have it accomplished by the, within the time frame would make it
useful for this year's budget. So we will look forward to doing so in time for next year's budget.
So any questions on that, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, I believe in audits, and also I believe in
giving the golf course a chance to recover. And as of late, I understand that the.. .and you know,
the pro, not the pro, but the person that does the vending at Waiehu Golf Course had seen a
significantly improvements in the golf course as well as significant number of players now
playing on, you know, our own municipal course. So if any audit is being done then, you know,
if you could target the audit rather than on revenues and the like of the Administration of that
-6-

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 16, 2012

golf course. But as far as I'm concerned, you know, we should give the golf course an
opportunity because all of these improvements are being done, and I know that the
Administration has been working hard in trying to correct some of the conditions that were never
corrected before. So in, in, in my opinion, I would rather have our people do the right thing
finally so that an audit of this kind and spending that money, you know, should be, you know,
delayed or, or never done. So that's my take in regards to a particular audit.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. The Chair's intention is not to bring this item up again until sometime
next year or sometime later, much later this year for those specific reasons. I think the positive
nature of this most recent report that we'll be going over shortly, I think it provides us all a level
of comfort. The Chair's interest today is to spend the appropriate amount of time going through
the report and getting a sense of what the, the challenges are that remain and if there are any
budget considerations for pieces of equipment that they should have in order to provide the kind
of, of care for the golf course it's appropriate. Then we need to know about it before budget. So
I appreciate your comments and look forward to hearing more comments as we go through this
report. Any other questions, Members, on the, on the memo from the Chair? Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, Chair. Yeah, I was looking forward to having this progress forward
especially for this upcoming budget session and so for me, you know, how can we avoid, avoid
such a situation from occurring again? I mean, it's like five months later. Is it like on the State
behalf that, you know, the noncompliance.. .1 mean, it just take, it's just the process and it just
takes a while and...
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, let me; let me explain what happened if I'm, if I understand it correctly. The
State has established a new process for qualifying contractors. So what happened was that these
people have to go online and fill out the necessary forms and provide the necessary amount of
information. Unfortunately none of the people that are qualified to perform these kinds of audit
had yet been able to make it through that process. By the time one of them was qualified and
was able to do it, we ran out of the time, because we had provided in our resolution a specific
date by which we had to have the audit completed and provided to the Council. So it, it got to a
point that being in compliance and being able to do the job wasn't--was no longer possible with
the timeframe that we gave them.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Right. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: So that's why we will be bringing it up again later.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Uh huh. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That's not my understanding of this eProcurement process that, that
the State has. But, you know, our Chairman is his own, is by law is a Chief Procurement Officer
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also with equal standings with Mr. Fujioka of the State Procurement Office. Just like
Mr. Agsalog is a Chief Procurement Officer of this County. Those Chief Procurement Officers
have under the law the ability to make certain adjustments in the procurement of the areas of
their responsibility. So, you know, I'm having a hard time understanding why this State process
is the one that screwed up this Council's Committee to move this audit forward. So what is the
new deadline, Mr. Chairman, as you -CHAIR WHITE: We haven't -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --understand it?
CHAIR WHITE: --we haven't established a new deadline because my, my understanding and you may
correct me if I'm wrong, but I think we would have to initiate a, another reso, another resolution
to request the initiation of the audit and provide it a new due date.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Just a comment. At our last HSAC meeting we had
Mr. Fujioka in attendance and what, you know, Member Hokama is saying is, is true. Our
Chairman is a Chief Procurement Officer, as well as our Finance Director for the County of
Maui.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the question is whether he can do something counter to the State law that says
that these guys.. .before we can deal with them, they have to be in compliance. So, that's a
question that I can't answer. Okay, Members, we'll move ahead with the review of the Turf
Advisory Service Visit, and Mr. Matsui, would you like to make opening comments?
MR. MATSUI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think you all got the report from Mr. Larry Gilhuly from
USGA, and we're available to answer questions on this report. In the interest of time, I think if
we, if you would turn to Page 3 of the report, it kinda summarizes by bullet points all of his
recommendations. Overall, his report is a positive one that he seen some market improvements
for the golf course. And, but you know, he's.. .there's still a lot more that we need to do to get it
to where we want it to be. But you know, I think everyone know that the maintenance has turned
around and we're moving forward.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, and the, the Chair would agree with that. The, if you turn to Page 5, in the
bottom of the first paragraph it says, Mr. Myers and his staff deserve a "well-done" in this area
due to the immense size and population of the...in this particular case they're talking about the
goose weed. And, and as you mentioned, the report is very positive, it still outlines there, there
are areas that that need additional work. What I would appreciate if you would, wouldn't mind
having either Mr. Pierce or Mr. Myers just go through the...starting on Page 5, the Programs for
-8-
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Improvement. And if you could just simply outline for us what you feel are the most important
items that you need to move forward with and ways in which the Council can help with
assistance in, in providing equipment that is necessary for you to do the job properly and other
ways. You know, I'd like to do this because I think we, we need to understand that as we go
through this process of evaluating the golf course, I know there's an interest in making the golf
course self-sustaining, but at the same time as I've mentioned earlier, we don't expect that of any
of our other parks. And so if we are looking at the income stream as being a necessary piece of
providing funding for equipment, I'm not sure that that's correct. I think we need to be looking
at what we need to provide in the way of equipment in order to provide a product that generates
the income stream. So, Mr. Pierce or Mr. Myers, if you wouldn't mind walking us through this
and letting us know what the most important parts of this report are in your view, and then I'd
like the Members to have an opportunity to comment on what their concerns are.
MR. PIERCE: Thank you, Chair. Well in, on Mr. Gilhuly's report, as Mr. Matsui stated, was, is overall
very positive for us. He had, he has maken, made three recommendations for equipment
throughout his report, and I'll just touch on those briefly right at the start. One was the purchase
of the 300-gallon sprayer and we've researched that. This year currently in the budget we've,
we've asked for some three different types of mowers or two different types of mowers, a total of
three. We can.. .this, these were not included in Mr. Gilhuly's recommendation. A 300-gallon
sprayer would, would be beneficial to us making the spraying of the course more efficient. We
have price quotes for that. Also, a greens aerator would also help us with the maintenance of the
greens. The 300-gallon sprayer, the cost for those are approximately $40,000. The greens
aerator that Mr. Gilhuly recommended also is around $30,000. And then also, he recommended
a roller for the greens that would improve the maintenance of the greens and those are
approximately $16,000. But overall, Mr. Gilhuly's report just recommended continuing on in
the, with the chemical treatment program that we're been using. If we start off on, on Page 5 and
just go through it, you know, he talks about focusing on the greens, the, the weed control on the
greens and the surrounds and tees and we're continued to do that. He mentions the 300-gallon
sprayer. He, he starts off in Page 5 reviewing his report from 2008, placing the secondary focus
on the goosegrass on the top of Page 6, and then working down through the purchasing seashore
paspalum for, for the, the Fairways 6, 7, and 8. Our current desire is to improve the type of grass
that we have on the course at this time and to stay...when we, when Mr. Myers came in, into the
position last year, we made a commitment to him and his staff, that we would support his
decisions and his maintenance for at least 18 to 24 months. Right now, we're 12 months into
that. We've seen a marked improvement of the course over that time, and that really goes.. .all
the credit goes to Doug and Bobby Alo and the rest of the maintenance staff out at the golf
course and, and to also the support that we've gotten from Mr. Matsui, Mr. Correa to help us to
enact some changes out there. We wanna stay that course at least until the end of that 24-month
period. So even though Mr. Gilhuly made those recommendations in 2008, and he's touched on,
on them again, we wanna continue improving the course as it stands, and then at that time we
will reevaluate whether we wanna make changes to the type of turf that we have on the greens,
the fairways, and the tees. And that's pretty much the, the basics of his review of, of, of the 2008
course. And then on Page, I think as Mr. Matsui mentioned, on Page 3 he, he points out on a
-9-
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bullet summary of the issues that he wanted to make for this new review. And those are taken up
in a long, in a more expanded manner on Page 8. So you can either look at it, the bullet point on
Page 3 or the expanded manner starting on 8, and he points out to control the goosegrass, we
just...we've only been one season into this and he recommends that we be patient and we need
to wait at least another season. We've asked for an increase in our chemical budget. We
currently have a $112,000 in the chemical budget for the golf course and we really need to
increase that. It hasn't increased over the last five years and that shows in the condition of the
course. If you want different results, you need to do, take different actions. And unfortunately
we haven't been funding the different actions that were necessary. This year we've, we've tried
our best and we've made purchases to, to increase our chemical budget and our, our chemical
spraying applications and we've seen the change in the course over the past nine, nine to ten
months and we'd like to, we'd like to increase that and, and, and continue those, those changes.
He also mentions on Page 8, the second point is upgrading the putting green aeration unit. That
was the one that would cost around $30,000. That would be good to increase the aeration of the,
of the greens in making them more healthy. Weeds succeed in growing in compacted soil. If you
aerate the soil and you loosen it up, you have healthy grass and the healthy grass can overtake
the weeds. That is one of the points that Mr. Gilhuly's observed and we know that, and this
aeration unit that he recommends would replace one that is...20 years old? 15?
MR. MYERS: They don't make it anymore.
MR. PIERCE: They don't, they don't make it. The one that we have is an antique and they don't make
it. He wants us.. .it's antiquated, it's, it's so old that, you know, it, it doesn't exist anymore on
anyone's sheets. So we'd like to--we'd like to upgrade that. The second point.. .the third point
he points out is the, the deep tine aeration annually for the entire course. We have this piece of
equipment and we are going to follow his recommendations, and make time in our, our, our
maintenance schedule to make this happen. To add, another one of the items that he said is to
add Primo to our maintenance program. Primo is a growth enhancer, it's an additional chemical
gonna make the grass stronger to fight against the weeds. To, to overcome weeds you have to
have healthy grass. You just can't kill the weeds and expect the grass to grow afterwards. You
have to do both at the same time. You have to make the conditions favor the grass which is
where the Primo would come in, which where the aeration unit would come in. To adding a, a, a
putting roller to the.. .which, which again would aid the maintenance on the, on the, on the
greens. Also, by brushing device added onto the greens mowers, this again, stands the, aids in
the maintenance, stands the grass up, gives it a cleaner cut. Also, to consider recycling cores was
one of his points, and, and he also recommends after making this point that we should not start
this, this recommendation until the weed population has been minimized. Because what we're
taking is the, the core samplings from the greens and respreading it and so if they're, have weeds,
weed seeds in them, we don't wanna spread it back over the course. So we would, we would
follow this recommendation but it would be at least 12 months away before we would do that.
He recommended extending; expanding the seashore paspalum on our, our practice green and
we're going to do that. We're gonna add...follow his recommendations and add a different type
of seashore on there to see how it grows. We're trying to determine if we do go over to seashore
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paspalum on the greens will be when we do it and what type of seashore. There are basically
eight to nine different varieties of seashore. So we want to make it a, a intelligent decision as to
when we wanna do this and have it planned out. He's recommended to, to continue spreading
healthy types of bermuda on the No. 4 green and we're, we're, this is underway. The green
surrounds, he's also mentioned doing more work on those and we're gonna follow his
recommendations of continue weed removal and deep tine aeration in those areas. We're also,
we have a plan, six year plan for the continued conversion of our greens--of our tees, excuse me,
to seashore paspalum, and we're gonna up...start moving around, he recommended moving the
tee markers more frequently to keep the wear on the tees less in one area. We're gonna, we're
gonna follow his recommendations. And also, he had, wants us to start using micro-nutrients
which is another chemical cost, and we're looking into the cost of those and how we can apply
that to the course. And, pretty much the rest of the, rest of his recommendation is just to
continue to follow the path that we are on of using a fast release chemicals on the, on the fairway
which we've done. We started doing that actually, that plan for that was in place by the time
Mr. Gilhuly made his recommendations. We're continuing our herbicide program on the back
nine and in the front nine. And we're just basically deep tining the, the, the fairways to help
there the water absorbed in there. And that's basically a real brief and quick summary of
Mr. Gilhuly's report. Do you have any questions for us or...?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for that brief report. The question that I
have is that, you know, you mentioned all, all of this equipment that we should be taking a look
at in, in regards to purchasing to help the golf course. Do you have any idea how much all of
this equipment would cost and how much additional cost for herbicides?
MR. PIERCE: The additional chemicals recommendations by Mr. Gilhuly would be a.. .1 mean,
equipment would be approximately $80,000. That's a rough estimate. We've, we've gotten
some bids; we'd have to get three, of course and, and people would sharpen their pencils as it
comes down to official formal bids. And we've also asked for an increase from a 112,000 in our
chemical budget to--170?--170,000. So, and that's, and we have a, a five-year plan on that. That
would be a first-year increase and we would...and as the quality of the course increases, the
amount of chemicals that we'd need to put down would decrease.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Would be less, yeah.
MR. PIERCE: So this would be a peak and then a decrease over a, over a five-year period.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. You know, for me, I can support this, this request.
In the last couple of years we spent a lot of money, you know, just fixing our tennis courts, and I,
I know, you know, they don't pay for any fees to utilize the tennis courts. Of course, you know,
the golf course being a enterprise unit, it's supposed to be paying their overall operational and
maintenance cost. But I think in order for us, as a County, well, for me, you know, I, I can see
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utilizing some General Fund just to get this thing off the ground to improve this golf course so
that in the end, the enterprise, you know, the Waiehu Golf Course being the enterprise entity can
do it themselves, become more self-sufficient. Like anything else, you, you need to have some
kick start money and, and, you know, if equipment and chemical is, is something that you guys
are requesting and, and don't have the funds through your enterprise fund then I, I can see
supporting, because it's our golf course, it is our golf course and we wanna take care of it. So I
can see, you know as a Council member supporting you folks in trying to achieve your goals as
the USGA report states. Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Sure. Any other questions...Mr. Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. Unfortunately, I don't see it like
Mr. Pontanilla. We give a lotta money. You wanna compare with other courses, we give 'em a
lot of money. Before you ask me for money, tell me how you're gonna try and do it within the
parameters you currently have to work with? And I thought we had discussed it one time,
Chairman, the consideration of maybe it might be better to go and lease equipment than purchase
equipment. So I don't know what happened to that discussion because I know it was part of the
consideration, 'cause I don't wanna do another equipment bond for the golf course. I did that 12
years ago or something. And all I see is, it sit out in the open, not even properly maintained. So
I have a hard time at this point in time to give more money. I would like to know what is the
efforts that can be done internally prior to budget to see then what would be the request for the
upcoming budget and I might, I might change my mind But I know some things that I am kinda
curious about is on the aeration rotation and the equipment. I mean, so why has it been so long,
Mr. Myers, Mr. Pierce, that we, we now thinking about replacing an outdated, antiquated
equipments? You know, why wasn't that part of the bond--equipment bond float when we
purchased, I don't know how many mowers and how many other pieces of equipment for the
golf course?
MR. MYERS: The aeration equipment you're talking about is specifically for the greens. And to tell
you the truth, I wasn't aware of the new styles of equipment and stuff that was available. The
one that we have is antiquated, it's old, it's still functional. Mr. Gilhuly mentions in the report
that it would do a much nicer job, it doesn't tear the greens as much, so when we do aerate it
would be, you know, a faster job, a nicer job, less disruption to the golf, golfers and such.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What, what, and what is your current cycle at Waiehu please? Like
every six months, every four months, one a year, can you tell us what's your rotation or your
plan...how you approach your green aeration program?
MR. MYERS: It's...that's a tough one, but, but, but basically you're talking about is the hollow core
aeration of the golf course. We, we're now presently doing about two times a year which I
would really like to expand to three times a year, but we also...
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: We're not talking just the greens then we're talking about the
fairways also that when we're doing the aeration?
MR. MYERS: Well, this particular, this particular machine is strictly for the greens.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just the greens?
MR. MYERS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And you're look at three times a year rotation?
MR. MYERS: Yes, but we also put a solid tine on there and we will supplement that with, in between as
needed too. You know, because a solid tine does a less disruption to the green. We can just do it
and they can be golfing on it the same day without much disruption and things like that. So it's,
it...I mean, ideally we could, we, we'd, it'd be nice to aerate every month with, with the solid
tine or some sort of aerator and then at, at least two or three times a year do the hollow core to
actually, actually get, change the media and such like that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh, uh-huh. Right, right, right. And that piece is 30 years or
something? That piece?
MR. MYERS: Oh no, it's not that old, it's just that they, the.. .what, what Mr. Gilhuly is telling me, and
I haven't seen these new equipment so I can't, I can't speak much to the new style of equipment.
That's one of the reasons he recommended that I go to the show.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Do you, do you know if we, the island has a course, one of our
courses has that type of equipment that maybe we can look at what we're talking about?
MR. MYERS: I'm sure they -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: There's Wailea -MR. MYERS: --I'm sure they do.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --or the Waikapu or Kaanapali had, had?
MR. MYERS: I'm sure they do. I, I haven't had time to go and to, to go look at it at this point yet,
but...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh uh. Uh huh. You have a Maui County Superintendents' Group
that you folks talk, get together occasionally and talk about, you know -MR. MYERS: There is a group --
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --similar, you know, problems?
MR. MYERS: Yeah, there is.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Like you know, we all get this fungus growing right now on our
greens 'cause of lack of sunshine or we all got this, you know, same issue, so how you guys
gonna approach it together?
MR. MYERS: Yes, there is a group of that nature. I haven't been active with them as of yet, but yes,
there is a group like that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh-huh, okay. You know, in the past, you know, the Councilors are
aware that private courses have offered the County assistance in sharing or, or, or making
available equipment and other components of a golf course operation. Are we going to see if we
can work out something that makes sense for us? So that, you know, if I can just pay "x" entity
$2,000 to borrow and, and use the equipment to do something and not pay 30,000?
MR. MYERS: We, we haven't borrowed equipment in the past from other courses. The problem with
something like this aerator is that everybody aerates at the same time.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, pretty much more or less.
MR. MYERS: So, I mean, they're a few weeks apart or whatever, but it's, it's, it's rather -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The season, yeah, I understand, I understand what you mean.
MR. MYERS: --and, and if they're gonna loan us the equipment to aerate the greens, they're definitely
gonna do theirs first before they loan it to us in case something breaks or whatever, because they
don't want to jam up their schedules and things. So, it's not a, it's not a, as simple as just
borrowing it from them.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Are you currently fully staffed at your operation?
MR. MYERS: No.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You have couple of vacancies?
MR. MYERS: There's, there's one vacancy right now because of Mr. Kubo leaving -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right.
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MR. MYERS: --and people moving up and so it's, it's in the process, but it's, it's a time consuming
thing to, to fill that one vacancy up.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yes, but so within the, the, the authorized position count, there is
some openings currently so your operation does have some savings in a sense because not all of
the positions are currently filled?
MR. MYERS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That, that, I mean, you know, for us that, that's just how we connect
the dots so...
MR. MYERS: Yeah, there's...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: From that savings can you already start purchasing some of this
fertilizer or Primo requirements that the assessment is recommending for consideration?
MR. MYERS: We are purchasing this...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That Primo.
MR. MYERS: Well, we have a...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: At first I thought was Primo beer but I'm glad you told us was Primo
fertilizer.
MR. MYERS: Specifically that's, that's actually a minor, a minor cost. That's not, that's not even a -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: That's not a -MR. MYERS: --that's not a major consideration on cost wise.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So this additional $70,000 or something I heard you respond to
Mr. Pontanilla regarding additional fertilizer, herbicides requirements, that is something totally
outside of this, this component of the Primo supplement?
MR. MYERS: Yes. That, that is because we need to be putting, well, we, we, we've increased our use
of herbicides to get rid of the weeds. That's obvious.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Right, right, right, yeah.
MR. MYERS: And, and, and to continue, we have to, we have to put down pre-emergence to keep the
weeds, the weeds from reemerging, you know, from coming back.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Uh huh.
MR. MYERS: And that's gonna have to be for several years, you know, like five, five, ten more years
because it takes ten years to actually pretty much to say you're, you're weed free which is never,
which is never true. You'll never be weed free, but -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Hundred percent...
MR. MYERS: --but relatively so.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, I can tell you, you know, I don't have that kind of patience, ten
years, you know, gentlemen, to be honest.
MR. MYERS: So, well, I mean, that's...I mean, before that you're gonna be cleaner, but you're not
gonna, I don't think you'll ever be 100 percent clean.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, never, never. As long as you get one bird flying over, never.
MR. MYERS: But we have, we had to increase our, our expenditures to, in order to, to do the job that
people wanted done and that's, that's what we've done.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay.
MR. MYERS: Plus, you also have to fertilize to bring the grass back which also keeps the weeds out,
and that, that's an increase. The actual budget is called...the, the item on the budget is called -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You guys do soil sampling also?
MR. MYERS: We're working on it. We haven't. At least...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I'm just, I'm just curious because, you know, we got your, your
water system, you know, right by No. 2 green and whatnot, so I just was wondering if there was
any concerns about leakages or seepages from the intensity level you wanna increase to maintain
the course in the manner we all would like it to be? Is there any additional impacts we need to
be aware of regarding residual components from the usage of this additional herbicides,
fertilizers? You know, we're, we're right by the ocean. We got the, the, the wells and whatnot
right there on the course.
MR. MYERS: Yeah. The new chemical, the new chemistry that we're using is expensive but it's in
much smaller quantities. We only use the, the new, the new chemical that he talked about
Dismiss that he mentions in there. We're only using eight ounces per acre on an application.
You know, that's half a cup or...
- 16 -

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 16, 2012

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, yeah -MR. MYERS: Eight ounces per acre.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --yeah, yeah, yeah. I'm just trying to do the conversion.
MR. MYERS: We mix that, we mix that with a little bit older chemical that we use 17 ounces per acre.
So what you're asking about contaminating the environment and such like that is less likely than
previously.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Great. No, no, no, I'm happy to hear that. I'm happy to hear.
You're obviously doing something right 'cause people wanna steal your grass, okay. Or people
are stealing your grass. So obviously you're doing something right, yeah. But that just disturbs
me because we're losing assets, yeah. You know, it's, it's, there's, there's value to that asset
somebody stole. So I really would like you to consider 'cause I can support this money for
cameras. I want cameras at the maintenance shop, starter's office, pro shop, parking lot, you
know, because you're stealing from the people. You know, somebody is stealing from the people
and I take that seriously, yeah, wherever it's coming from so, you know, ask for security
components and I'm going be happy to support that kind of request. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pierce, Mr. Hokama also brought up the question of leasing equipment as opposed
to purchase, could you give us your thoughts on that?
MR. PIERCE: I am...Mr. White, I'm not exactly sure. I believe that the, the County's policy is, is they
do not lease equipment, I'm not sure... I've not leased equipment.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah, we do.
MR. PIERCE: Copiers, yes, those like a photocopier, but I've not, we've not leased anything in the
Parks Department. Pat, have you? Yeah, we'll look into that and get back to you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. PIERCE: I don't know -CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, the reason I brought that up is that, that was something that Mr. Gilhuly had
also mentioned in his 2008 report and I didn't see it, I didn't see any response to it this year.
Members of the.. .Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. Chair, I've been trying to follow this
discussion and throughout this report, there are mentions of various types of equipment and I was
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trying to jot down the list to add it up and I kinda got lost. What is the total amount of money
that you need in order to buy what you need?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Eighty, 80K.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I heard 30, 30, 30, 16 and there may be more and then I heard about
chemicals. We need to know if this is gonna result in some kind of a budget amendment then
let's, let's have it.
MR. PIERCE: It would be approximately 80 to 90 thousand, and the reason it's such a variance is that
depending on bids. We have two quotes for the greens aerator, one is 30,000, one is 21,000.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
MR. PIERCE: Those were real rough quotes that we got within the past week. Same with the, the, the
30,000...3,000...300-gallon sprayer. We have one quote for 35,000 or 36,000 and one quote for
42. So the, the turf roller, we have only one quote at this time for 15,600. So
approximately... and, and the brushes that would be added onto the greens mower, one quote for
4,000, one quote for around 5,000. So when we add it all up, it's, it's approximately 80 to 90
thousand.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I think that's important. We won't hold you to it, but I think it's a good
idea to know what kind of money we're talking about as an investment in our asset. I kinda look
at this as the.. .I'm trying.. .the money pit. But anyway, it reminds me of that house that people
bought that they kept putting money in and I've been doing nothing but that since I got here. I
have a question that is probably totally different than what we've been talking about, but I'd like
some comfort. How many local golfers use this course in a year? What is the number?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pierce or Mr. Myers?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Not about rounds, but individuals.
MR. PIERCE: I don't have the total rounds in front of me at this time. I can get back to you on that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm not looking for rounds. I'm looking for individuals and I know it's
possible to do that. I come from a program that was government funded and I had to say who
walked in the door, whether he was black or blue or 25 or...we need to have statistics. What I'm
trying to figure out is the cost benefit to our residents.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you know if that information is gathered in that fashions? You know, some of the
categories are set up so that you, you can tell.
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MR. PIERCE: We will, we'll, we'll compile, we'll try to compile that. I know that we do have a list of
how many Maui County player cards have been issued and we can, we can get you that number,
and also, we do total the number of.. .1 can give you the total number of rounds. Because we
haven't look at... 'cause if someone plays four times a week, you know, that's one golfer playing
four times a week as opposed...you know, so we more look at the, more the, the headcount going
through the style.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'm, I'm very much aware of the fact that many people use it a lot and
some people use it not at all. So I think that's important information. Thank you.
MR. PIERCE: I'll get back on this..
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla followed by Ms. Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a fast question for the Department. When we talk
about leasing equipment, other than the golf courses, do we have any like private vendors that
lease golf course equipment here on Maui?
MR. MATSUI: Maybe I can answer your question on leasing not specifically the golf course, but at one
time last year I think, we had a meeting with some people about buying County equipment, you
know, which includes graders and, you know, I don't know, about 102,000--200,000 equipment.
And one of the, the big problems is our budget is that we budget for year to year and when you
go into a lease, you're obligating the County for whatever term, five to ten years of the lease and,
and that was one of the big obstacles that, that we couldn't get over. 'Cause for us, you know, to
spread out the cost of a piece of equipment over ten years, you know, I mean, that's lot easier to
take and, and we could buy a lot more equipment, but then the, the budgeting process of that we
budget year to year, and I think there's a, there was a prohibition for us entering into a long-term
kind of thing that would obligate us for more than one year. So, that, that was generally what
kinda prevented us from going in that direction.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: But, but do we have any companies that lease out equipment?
MR. MATSUI: The presentation was made by the companies that was offering this.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, there's no, no local vendor?
MR. MATSUI: I, I think it was a local vendor.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, Mr. Hokama, you had a quick follow-up?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Please.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know with Mr. Pontanilla's question, gentlemen, that advice or,
or counsel that got you that was shared with you folks that said, you know, we don't wanna do it
this way, is that from Corporation Counsel? Because Council can change policy if we feel it's to
the County's advantage.
MR. MATSUI: Basically it was from our, yeah, Finance Department, Purchasing.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, 'cause it's interesting. It depends how you want to look
at the money, yeah, gentlemen. When we did the equipment bond, we committed to a long-term,
25-year payback for that equipment life that only had what, five, ten years? You know, so it was
a decision Council made. So I would say, you know, if there's certain things that for the, that
meet the current needs and times, bring it back to Council. You know, we can make a decision
and say, you know what, we'll, we'll.. .for the golf course or Parks Department since Parks need
mowers too, we will, we might be open to okay, different ways of financing so that it makes your
operations even more efficient and better and more cost effective, because we're looking at all
financing opportunities and options for the County. Let us make that decision and, and work
with you folks. I would prefer that and I think maybe we can come up with even a better, better
solutions, Chairman. Thank you. Thank you, Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, no problem. Thank you, Mr. Hokama. That's, that's good, good
knowledge. Just in regards to that aeration unit, you're stating one, that in the report it's
recommended for two of them. So, it's highly recommended to replace the two units, so that's
would be the 30.. .oh, instead of using the two existing units, you would just purchase the one to
take care of the work of the two you already have, is that what that saying?
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe you could give them the page reference?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, Page 8, at the very bottom, upgrade the putting green aeration unit,
very bottom of the page. So I was just curious 'cause that, the dollar amount and what it will be
asked for will definitely increase if there's two of them versus the one.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, it says, replace two that they have with one of these new ones.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And with the one Toro Procore whatever, whatever unit is that...eight,
eight.
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MR. PIERCE: We only have one greens aerator at this time and we've read his report...and I mean,
when he was talking to Doug and myself, it was, Mr. Gilhuly was talking to Doug and myself,
we understood it as retire your older greens aerator and replace it with a newer one that does a
cleaner job as, as Mr. Myers has mentioned. So I'm not sure in this if what he's referring to, to
two units. We only have one aerator, greens aerator at this time.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay. And also, follow-up, Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Also, there's a lot of mention in regards to sending Mr. Myers to Vegas for
a GIS show. So, just, is that... 'cause it's at the end of this.. .it's like this month, I think the show
is. So you are attending and funds are there for you to go and attend and bring home great, great
news to us?
MR. PIERCE: Yes, we've made the.. .Mr. Myers and Mr. Alo, who is the maintenance supervisor--he's
stepped up, he's TA'd right now, temporarily assigned to that--are both gonna be attending the
golf, the golf show and the surrounding classes that on either side of that show for education. So
they'll be going at the end of this month for four days and then they'll be coming back.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Pierce, you had mentioned or one of you had mentioned earlier that there
had been an increase in the play. You have any numbers as to how the additional play compares
to previous year?
MR. PIERCE: I do not have the figures right in front of me at this time. I could -CHAIR WHITE: If you could -MR. PIERCE: --get back to you on those -CHAIR WHITE: --yeah, if you could get back to the -MR. PIERCE: --I could give you... (inaudible)...
CHAIR WHITE: --yeah, if you could get back to the Committee on that, that would be appreciated.
The other, the other concern that was brought up in the report that, that you haven't addressed at
this point, was the remaining concern on top of Page 16, While it's not recommended to change
or eliminate this critical part of the community golf clientele, it's highly recommended to either
remove all of junior play on the weekends by moving their days to weekdays or move the tee
times back further in the day to not turn away high green fee rounds. Has anything been done to
address that issue?
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MR. PIERCE: We have brought this up to our Director, Mr. Correa, and there's a lot involved in that.
It's not simply as easy as just saying you need to move, you gotta move somebody. There's,
there's a...it's like a big rock thrown into a still pond. There's waves that will keep going out,
ripple out, so we're working on that right now. I'm trying to maximize that.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, yeah, thank you. Members, any further questions? Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. Is our, is our reservations.., tee time system computerized
or is it all done on those big pieces of paper that...
MR. PIERCE: The current system is called...
MR. MYERS: . . .(inaudible). . .
MR. PIERCE: . . .(inaudible). . . It is computerized. The MIS Department is currently upgrading that,
looking to upgrades which would involve upgrading the servers out there. The, the program that
we use is so antiquated that it can't even be updated. It's so...it's like version 15 and now
they're using version 18. It can't even be updated, so we'd have to get a whole new system with
new training That is in the works for this spring or this, this, by June this year. We're working
with MIS to upgrade that whole system.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But you're easily able to get data, the, the data that Ms. Baisa, has
asked for?
MR. PIERCE: Easily is the key term, yes. Yes, we can get the data and we can, we can, we can get
the.. .we're, hopefully, we'll be, we'll be able to.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. PIERCE: It is. It's not very...some of, some of its reports are very convoluted. There's difficulty
in that, but we can pull it out.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, well just, just a heads up, it's been every time we've had this
meeting we've always asked that so, you should come with the numbers in advance if you can.
Thanks.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. In regards to tournament play, if, if there's a
reservation of like say, 144 players and only 130 shows up, does the tournament organization pay
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the County the difference of the no show? In other words, the, the, the reserved tee times...like
say they reserve maybe 15 tee times and their only number of players would only require ten tee
times. So you lose five. And what I'm trying to point out is that I, I know the junior golf--and
that's an issue that you guys working out with--do have tee times and if they don't fill up that tee
times which takes away play during I, I guess peak times, is there any penalty for not filling up
your tee times? It's not to pick on the junior golfers, but you know, having the golf course be
more efficient in regards to organizations that reserving tee times and not fulfilling the numbers.
MR. PIERCE: There is a penalty.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: There is?
MR. PIERCE: For the adults there is a definite penalty. It's, it's a $10.00 no show fee.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay.
MR. PIERCE: I do not know how that applies to.. .Mr. Myers and I, we're not sure how that applies to
our juniors, 'cause junior golfers typically play...what's their monthly fee?
MR. MYERS: They pay $10.00 a month.
MR. PIERCE: They pay $10.00 a month to play. So I don't know if there is a fee associated with their
no shows.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, normally how many tee times they reserve?
MR. PIERCE: Fifteen on weekends.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Fifteen tee times and all 15 tee times are filled?
MR. MYERS: My understanding in the past, no. They've been asking for 15, but they haven't filled it
and that's one of the things we're trying to address right now, but no answers have come forward
yet.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, yeah, that's something that you guys need to take a look
at. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions, Members? I, I, I'd just like to point out that Mr. Myers if do a,
if you continue to improve the golf course, Mr. Pierce will probably want you to start looking at
other, other parks, because basically the Parks Department is a grass farmer, right? So anyway, I
think this has been a good discussion. I thank the Members for their questions and without
objection; the Chair would like to defer this matter.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR WHITE: The next item on the agenda -COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I, I know we are gonna take some time on, on, on this next one, so
would you consider a five-minute recess, please?
CHAIR WHITE: I'd be more than happy to do so. We'll be in recess until 10:20 . . . (gavel). . .
RECESS: 10:13 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:20 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel). . . Will this meeting of the Economic Development, Agriculture, and
Recreation Committee come back to order.
ITEM EDR-31: FIRST AMENDMENT TO MAUI INVITATIONAL BASKETBALL
TOURNAMENT LICENSE AGREEMENT (CC 12-13)

CHAIR WHITE: At this time, I'd like to turn it over to Teena Rasmussen for opening comments if...
MS. RASMUSSEN: Okay. ...(inaudible)...
CHAIR WHITE: No, you can just do it up there.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Oh, okay. Okay, we'd like to make our PowerPoint presentation first, and then
we'll give our comments. Thank you.
Note: Computer-generated presentation.

MS. SAVAGE: Alright. Good morning, everyone. Just gonna kinda do a brief overview. I know all of
you have a, a brochure in front of you, a pamphlet that has a lot of the different information in it.
This presentation is not in the exact order, but I can reference pages for you as I go. And again,
I'm Brianne Savage with the Office of Economic Development. So to, to start off with the three
key things that we're gonna kinda hit on is obvious, the economic impact, followed by the media
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exposure, and then the community involvement, and those three components are really what play
a big role in the Maui Invitational. The first, which you'll find on Page 5 in your booklet, is just
the obvious big picture numbers. This last year, $8.1 million was the economic impact and as
you can see over the history of this event, more than $153 million has been brought in to the
community and this just gives a great breakdown of everything in the following years. So
moving into next, into numbers that sometimes aren't quite as clear, media exposure. This is on
Page 4 in your booklet. This just kinda highlights specifically and Terryl had touched on these
earlier, some of the different things that take place or took place this year, and you'll see different
things, floor logos, Civic Center logos, the rotating banners, the tournament print, surfboard
delivery. So these are all these are all the different numbers, and we'll go into a little bit how the
visibility from these numbers impact us. So one of the components of the visibility is obviously
the opening game broadcast. They do segments with all the announcers and they go and film a
lot of this stuff before so that people when they're watching, they're not just seeing inside the
gym. They're actually seeing the backgrounds, they're seeing the scenics, they're seeing some
of the guys go out and do some pretty funny stuff, and all these types of clips obviously end up
on YouTube and Facebooks and people share these and reference them in addition to it just when
they're seen during the actual broadcast. Here you can see highlighted some of the different
floor logos, the baseline logos, the MVB banner on the side that's one of the rotating banners.
These little details really come into play if you sit and watch the basketball game and you watch
more than just the basketball game, you'll see, you can count how many times the announcers
say the word, "Maui", they say, "Lahaina", they say "Hawaii", and you are constantly seeing
these in the background. Everywhere you go, you can see the big Maui blue logos on the side,
the Lahaina Civic Center, and the one that isn't here is this one in the center court where you see,
"Maui Invitational" in big letters across it. Also, just all the highlights. ESPN is available in
more than 99 million homes and obviously this being one of the most, if not the most prestigious
preseason basketball tournament, ESPN Highlights SportsCenter, this is what's on it, over, and
over, and over again, 24-hours a day this is replaying in everyone's homes across the country. In
addition to that, the ESPN.com and again, 41.8 million visitors per month. Time Square, this is
the picture that you see was taken the morning the coaches have a press conference and the
backdrop was phenomenal for that. Timing was perfect, the sun was in the right place, and the
clouds at the right time, and so you have interviews where all the coaches are talking about what
they anticipate coming up for the, for the tournament and you have this backdrop, this is what the
rest of the country is, is seeing behind them. And this was also put up on Times Square you can
see on the right-hand side with 1 5 million impressions in a day, and I think, again, when we
think about this being the end of November in New York that this is up there, it's a little bit brisk
and chilly outside. One of the other components are all of the different radio shows, ESPN
Radio, ESPN2, and just all the talk shows, sports are full of talk shows. Maui Invitational had
sent these guys a surfboard, not this year, but the, the year previous to that, and you know, they
highlight it in their show, they talk about how it's probably one of the best gifts that they've ever
gotten, and then it was referenced, again, on later shows and brought back when they all end up-you can see the picture on the bottom they had signed it, and given it to somebody as a, like a
going away gift. So actually picked up more press than initially had anticipated. This past year
they created a...Kemper Lesnik created a bobble head which you can see on the right-hand side
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that was specific to the producers and the hosts of this show, and they did the same thing, sent it
into him and it just helps, I mean, these guys are constantly referencing it. They think it's
hilarious; they look just like 'em, the figurines. So it's something that they're constantly
referring to in their talk show, it's sitting on their desk every single day when they're doing or
every week when they're doing these shows. And then another thing is just the quotes that come
from some of the most prestigious and well-known people in college sports, but even in college
athletics. And when you have people of that caliber making comments like this about the Maui
Invitational, the EA Sports Maui Invitational, it carries a lot of weight in that community because
there are people that just follow these people everywhere they go. To kind of kick into more the,
some of the community aspects or I guess, I'm sorry, one more on the, with the surfboard
deliveries, these, one thing to look at with all these surfboard deliveries is these are done again in
September, October, and some the early parts of November, and these are taking place in places
like Michigan, Tennessee, Georgetown, Kansas. All of the schools that compete receive a
surfboard and you can see along the bottom the pictures of the different, the different schools. A
lot of these are given at their football games in the stadium, so there's huge audiences as well as
additional televised audiences if their games are being televised that are seeing these surfboards,
that are seeing these images, and the schools then put up the surfboards at different places on
their campus. And again, just, I think it's important to remember that the time of year that this is
taking place, and the second picture from the left, you know, the idea of Maui and you can tell by
how those guys are dressed, it's something that's very appealing at this time. One of the new
things that was just added this last year to the Maui Invitational was the "All Access: EA
SPORTS Maui Invitational" TV series and what they did is they created a four-part mini-series,
and they documented all the players from the beginning of school through basketball and then
their trip coming over here. So the final episode was of them traveling over to Maui and actually
playing in the tournament, and it just really fits in with the reality television that's really popular
today. And obviously these athletes, they have their own following and the, the life of an athlete
is something that a lot of people aspire and look to. And ESPNU this showed again in 72 million
homes with more than 50 airings. So in addition to that is all of just the clips, the highlights, the
little tidbits, phrases, articles that people write and whether they're in national media coverages
or with social media, they're all over the place. These are just couple of the examples. So with
the community involvement, here's some pictures where they're just highlighting some different
individuals that are part of nonprofits that are there--nonprofits from Maui that are there working
at the tournament, and their wages then go back to their organizations. And there's multiple
nonprofits that use the Maui Invitational event as a fundraiser and local businesses as well. The
Fan Fest is all, I mean, you can see Cold Stone, Cool Cats, Hula Grill, Maui Brewing Company,
Boy Scouts, again just a couple handful of the Maui organizations that are there and are being,
you know, publicized and emphasized and being used during the event. Half-time shows is
another way that they utilized local talent and whether that's through performances, musical
performances. The Old Lahaina Luau does the half-time show for the championship game, and
ESPN always cuts back from commercial and gets them and is able talk a little bit about Old
Lahaina Luau when they come back from that. Benefits to the local schools and the students,
since 2001, there's been more than $20,000 donated back to the local Maui schools through the
coaches charity free throw competition. And that takes place, you can see the picture on the left,
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that takes place right after the coaches press conference where they bring down all the students,
and they get to meet, meet those coaches and have a free throw contest with the coaches and the
students that are chosen from the, the participating schools. And then also, Lahainaluna, the
junior varsity and varsity men's and women's basketball teams get to be the official ball staff
during the tournament. So they get to be right on the court down with the players. There's also a
silent auction that takes place at the Tip-Off Banquet where proceeds also go to the local
charities. The Adidas Hoops Clinics, since 2003, there's been more than 800 kids that have
participated in these clinics. There's also coaches clinics that take place, they come over a little
bit earlier in the year and put on coaches clinics, and then there's been referee clinics as well
where the referees that are actually of the official NCAA staff provide information and training
for the officials that are here on island. Some of the other things that aren't mentioned on this is
just the basketballs that get used for, for these clinics and also for the tournaments, for the games,
for practices. Most of those basketballs all get left either to the high schools, to the Boys and
Girls Clubs, or for the County to use and distribute during their programs as well as any time
they upgrade and get new water coolers, the Gatorade coolers, they always leave those things as
well to be used and distributed. So just kinda a recap again with the numbers. So 153 million,
the tournament's total economic impact since its inception; 43 or 47.4 million, we'll say, TV
audience since 2003; over 9.1 billion media impressions in 2011. A total media impression since
2003, over 26 billion, nearly 1 million fans who have experienced the Spirit of Aloha Surfboard
Delivery Program, $20,000 raised by the tournament for local Maui schools since 2001, and over
800 kids participating in the clinics since 2003.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, and Members, we'll be in recess to reset the room. .. . (gavel). . .
RECESS: 10:34 a.m.
RECONVENE: 10:38 a.m.
CHAIR WHITE: .. . (gavel). . . Meeting of the Economic Development, Agriculture, and Recreation
Committee will come back to order. Just from a housekeeping standpoint, Members, let me read
the description. The Committee is in receipt of County Communication 12-13, from the Mayor,
transmitting a proposed resolution entitled, "AUTHORIZING THE FIRST AMENDMENT TO
THE MAUI INVITATIONAL BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT LICENSE AGREEMENT,
PURSUANT TO SECTION 13.40.130.B, MAUI COUNTY CODE". Purpose of the proposed
resolution is to extend the term of the current license agreement for a period of eight years, to
December 31, 2020. So with that, thank you for the presentation, Brianne, and Teena, would you
like to make -MS. RASMUSSEN: We can, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: --some opening remarks?
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MS. RASMUSSEN: Thank you, Chair White, and thank you to Brianne for that great presentation she
gave. Brianne is our Sports and Events Specialist in the Office of Economic Development. It's
needless to say we are in total support of renewing this contract as it has been presented to you.
The economic impact of this tournament is tremendous, and I wanna call your attention to
there's two different economic impact measures here in this presentation. One of them is the
actual money that came into our economy here on Maui from the tournament and that is on Page
5, and the 2011 year shows $8.15 million coming into our community. That's, that's one
economic impact. That's a direct effect on our businesses, our hotels, the jobs that it creates, the
TAT that's paid, the GET that's paid, the gasoline tax that's paid, and all of those things, that's
directly $8 million dropped into our economy. The other economic impact is to look at the return
on investment of the Maui Visitor Bureau investment, and that is, as you can see on Page...let's
see what page is that on first. That's on Page 3, and after you saw all of the ways that the media
displays and so forth in all of the different ESPN broadcasts, you look down and the value of the
$350,000 sponsorship that MVB gives and they have a $132 million return on investment. And
that's a combination of formulas that use the impressions, you know, versus the actual, if you had
to buy that kind of coverage, and there's.. .1 couldn't go into detail on exactly what the formula
is, but it's a, it's a complex formula that's used to create these kinds of figures. So, I want to just
bring that to your attention that there's actually two different ways of looking at the, the
economic impact. The one thing too that we are particularly excited about this tournament is
first of all, it's constant, it's very stable, it happens every year, and we can count on the numbers,
and if you can see the numbers of visitors that have been coming in for the tournament, they've
been growing and the economic impact has been growing. So from 2009 which 51/2 million it
went up to 8.1 million last year, so that's just a two-year increase increased by 1,500 visitors. So
you know, the exposure is, is definitely, it's gaining in, you know, in the amount of people that
are coming in and obviously the impact to our island. The other thing that we love about this is
that it's appealing to a younger demographic. It's like marketing to the next generation, and this
is important because, you know, Maui is going to need visitors going forward. So we feel that
this gets us in front of those college students across the country and their fans. It makes Maui
look like a very, very cool place which it is. And so we think this is just an added benefit to it.
And I'm gonna turn it over to Brianne to just make a few more comments and then we'll open it
up for questions, okay.
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah, I think I'm actually.. .we're probably just ready for questions. Don't have
anything more specific. There's lots of things that we could go into and highlight, but I think
we'd be ready to just, yeah, go into it a little further.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, before we open the floor to the Members, I'd like to welcome Jeff Anderson,
who's a District Supervisor with Parks and Recreation, who's joined Mr. Matsui. Would either
of you care to make opening comments, Mr. Matsui?
MR. MATSUI: Yes, from the Department of Parks and Recreation, this is an event that we fully support,
and it's something even our workers look forward to annually every year.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions? Ms. Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair, because I have short time left, I need
to join the Planning staff at 11:00 to get ready for this afternoon. I did wanna make some
comments. I don't think there's any question, I mean, the facts speak for themselves about the
value of this. I mean, we're talking about millions and millions of dollars coming into our State
and the value of advertising and the kind of nebulous thing, it's hard to put your finger on how
much actually we get in terms of good PR or how much we'd have to spend to buy that. I don't
think that's an issue. I think we all understand very clearly this is a valuable asset for our
community. I think the part that gives me a little bit of angst is in the renewal that I see the
numbers are identical of the fees that we're gonna charge and it kinda bothers me, 'cause when
we're talking about this schedule or this amount of money, surely these things ought to be
increasing at least a little bit in the future contract, and that's a concern to me. And I also paid
very close attention to the presentation and it was stated that $20,000 has been returned to our
schools from the beginning and that's ten years so that's like 2,000 a year. And I think that, you
know, by charging a little bit more, I don't think we would kill this. I don't think it's a dealbreaker, but I don't think it would cost to ask for a little bit more and that's my feeling. But I do
support the project and I do support the, the contract.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Rasmussen, would you like to respond to that?
MS. SAVAGE: Just to kinda give a little background on how a typical like bidding process would work
for like an event of this magnitude and this scale. Typically you would go through the NCAA
and you would put forth as an entity, like as the County if we wanted to bring in an event like
this in one of our facilities, we would have to create our own budget and how we would pay for
security, how we would pay for staff, we would have to succumb to all of the facility
improvements that they needed. If they wanted to move seats around, move configurations, we
would pay to bring in all of the high speed internet needed, the data networks that are needed for
the television and the networking in addition to just, you know, the regular maintenance facility,
electrical, paint, all of that kind of stuff. And you would put forth a bid requesting for them to
come, to come to your place and you're basically paying for people to come in. It's very, it's
very uncommon for events of this magnitude to pay rent for facilities. We are very fortunate to
have an event like this and to have had something like this for this long of a period of time, but
that's just one of the reasons I guess that, that the Administration is supporting this to move
forward as is or why we presented it as is. And these additional things that they have given back
to the community through the clinics, the programs are in addition to, none of those are in the
contract, none of those are things that they have to do. So, so we don't necessarily wanna
measure the quality of what they're giving to our community based on things that are outside of
just what we're contractually agreeing with them on.
CHAIR WHITE: Follow-up question or...
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No follow-up. I think that the, you know, it's a clear thing that staff
feels that this is important and that we leave it alone. I respectfully disagree. I think a little
increase wouldn't hurt anybody.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And I'll, I'll ask the same question I asked Ms. Vend to
the Parks Department and the Department of Economic Development. Do you feel that it's
worth it the $36,000 difference in what it costs to, to maintain the facility and clean the facility
up and prepare the facility versus, for versus what we get for that $36,000?
MR. ANDERSON: Good morning, everyone. Thank you for letting me be here. In, in response to that,
I, I think we've covered fully just the tremendous magnitude of this event, how valuable it is,
the, the exposure, the notoriety, you know, that's on one side of the scale. The other side of the
scale where my focus has been for fortunately 17 years now, I have a community center and a
high school gym to bring up to that magnitude, but also to present that facility to be worthy of
this event. But beyond that, so kinda to answer your question, certainly, certainly well worth the
money, but keep in mind that the way I envisioned it, the monies I spend are on the Civic Center
more so than on the event. I basically look at it that that amount of money is amortized over
12 months. We're bringing the facility up to that level. We basically spend very little money on
the Civic Center the rest of the year. It's, it's up to such a standard and, and painted, beautifully
landscaped, clean, everything functional. To steal a line from Parks and Recreation, National
Parks, that the benefits are endless and that's the way I feel about this too, that the entire
community benefits from this over the entire year. So that's what I look at that, that dollar figure
as being for the Civic Center itself and, and the benefit to the community more so than just
taking that dollar figure, using it up, when the event is over, we're done. That's, that's not the
case at all. Part of it, yes, there's, there's some overtime thrown in there, but a lot of it is on
repair and maintenance of the facility.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and that takes away from, and I guess this getting a little bit into
the budget, but every...so far I've heard that somebody comes and asks for an extra $40,000 in,
in your district for that event. So if we don't and we haven't given the $40,000 so that
takes away from all the rest of the, the, your budget for that whole area, for Ms. Cochran's area?
MR. ANDERSON: Absolutely. And, and that was the reason why I finally pushed to put this in as a...I,
I put it in as the Maui Invitational just to draw attention to it, but also to the fact that yes, I'm,
I'm just absorbing this out of my B Account every year, and that's money that generally is spent,
you know, throughout all the parks, all the programs, that type of thing.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So if it's worth that amount then and you need that amount to fix the
facility or to maintain the facility, would it be worth it to pull that out of another pocket, i.e.,
maybe OED or MVB? Because you need the money and we're not gonna raise it with the, the
contract amount. I mean, yeah, like, like.. .1 mean, the best scenario would be okay, if it cost us
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$40,000 to maintain that facility for that event, then we charge them $40,000 but obviously that's
a 1,000 percent increase in there.
MR. ANDERSON: Well, well, again, it's not for the event. That's, that's what I'm saying. It's, it's
basically for the entire facility. I mean, we work on the gym, the, the social hall, the grounds,
everything.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran followed by Mr. Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you. Well, yeah, just jumping on this subject matter, the 40,000
you're saying it's not used for it but yet it's under a line item now. So it is used for it. I'm just
trying to follow the sort of dialogue here and...
MR. ANDERSON: True. It's we're prepping the facility for this event to, to be up to that standard, but
what I'm saying about amortizing the cost is that, that, that money that goes into it lasts for 12
months. Okay, in other words, we, we spend very little money after that on the Civic Center. It's
very, very easy to maintain once you bring it to that level. Yeah, it all goes in at one time, we, we
really, we really work hard, and we really, really go at it bringing it up to a certain level, but it's-VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: For in particular this event.
MR. ANDERSON: --for, for this...correct.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: This event makes a ton money, and it, you know, trickles down -MR. ANDERSON: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --into our economy what have you, and how much...is there a way to know
what Kemper actually makes here out of this on their behalf?
MR. ANDERSON: That's not, that's not public information.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Or that's not public. Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: I think, you know, just to kinda go on what he's been telling us is that the idea here
is that you're bringing a facility up to a, a much higher standard and the community gets the
benefit of that for the entire year. So it's not just for Kemper. It's not like those improvements
go away. Our, our own community gets to take advantage of that. I mean, you can compare the
difference between War Memorial Stadium that doesn't have a major event and Lahaina Civic
Stadium and, you know, the difference in the level of care and maintenance that, you know, that
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it, it takes to have an event like this. So, yeah, it's required the investment, but our community
gets the benefit of it. That's the great thing about it.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, which is wonderful. And also some of our community's
inconvenienced by it as our Tae Kwon Do classes upstairs get kicked out year after year this time
for those several days and they gotta go maybe practice at the beach. I mean, they get booted out
because of this, too. So you know, I'm looking at the local people, residents actually behalf here.
I finally got to attend this tournament, mainly all visitors and tourists, they're in the boosters
from all the different states. You know, I really wanna see out of that 153 million whatever it is
really stays in our local, local economy, in the resident's pockets and in their hands.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, that's the 8 million in that, in that table that we have. It's the $8 million that
is directly deposited in our community. That's what they bring in and, and don't forget about the
clinics, you have 800 kids that have participated in the clinics that they've held. That's outside
of the scope of their contract. So that is a giveback to the community on top of the, the money
that they've actually given to nonprofits. And then also, Councilman Cochran, don't forget all of
the fundraising that goes on, on the, on the, on the property with some of the nonprofits. So
that's not calculated at all. We don't know what the Boys, Boy Scouts, you know, created.. .1
mean, actually raise money for. Do you wanna...yeah, go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I have a follow-up, Chair, for the Parks and Rec?
CHAIR WHITE: Sure.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And if we utilize, I mean, how much do we, the County, put into this event
in manpower, overtime wages of any sort? Are we utilizing our own people to work this event?
MR. ANDERSON: During the event there are a few of us on hand. We have to be. I mean, we, we
need to safeguard and take care of the facility, meaning maintenance repairers, irrigation person,
myself, and people that know when things, if things should go wrong, problems with electrical,
water, restrooms, God forbid the backboards or the rims, something like that, we're, we're ready
to respond.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And police or do you know if we hire?
MR. ANDERSON: They, they hire the police and they have their own security service that the
tournament provides. So during, during the event, hopefully we just sit there and watch games,
but we are there -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: On the clock.
MR. ANDERSON: --certainly ready to, ready to run.
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VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And as for improvements, who.. .did Kemper put in the money to redo the
floor or is that all coming out of us, you know, the whole floor redo that they do year after year?
Is that...
MR. ANDERSON: That, that is done out of my budget as a...and that's just a refinishing of the top, that
top shiny layer that gives you the good traction, and again, that's a, it's a regular maintenance,
maintenance issue for safety and plus we want it to look nice on TV, too.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, it seems a little above and beyond what...and a follow-up, sorry,
of.. .1 know we need to get through-COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Please do, please do.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: --thank you, Mr. Hokama. You know, I'm not sure who exactly did the
negotiations or correspondence with Kemper? Ms. Savage, you?
MS. SAVAGE: Uh huh, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: 'Cause I have a particular question I think it probably will, is in line with
the contract itself where say something happens to the Civic Center and we're not able to utilize
that facility, do we have a backup plan? Do we have a backup facility to transfer this event to
and ready for it?
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah, in the original contract it talks about the War Memorial being a facility that would
be compared to as a similar one so...and yeah, there is language in the original contract that talks
about if something were to happen, the procedures and processes of how we would make that
transition.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: And I think at this point where that facility isn't really up to par in
standards such as the Lahaina Civic at this point if the caved, the roof caved in or place caught
on fire one day or something. I'm not wishing anything like that, Mr. Matsui. He's all ah. So,
you know, just curious how we, you know, we're not hoping for the worse to happen at any
point, but, you know, if it had to at the spur of the moment transfer over, would we be able to
sorta quickly move the event? You know, having this contract drag out to 2020, are we really
keeping that in our, you know, in our sights, just in case?
MS. SAVAGE: Well with, and Parks might be able to touch on this a little bit more, but there has been
televised events out of War Memorial just with UH recently so it is possible for that setup to
happen. Would it need to be at a higher level if we went on national television? Yes. But it is, it
is possible for televised college games to take place out of the War Memorial facility.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay, thank you. And I guess just one last closing remark for myself and
then Mr. Hokama can take over. I'd like to see a lot more local vendors, you know, the
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local.. .that outside tent area, whatever. You know, get more, more nonprofits and more of the
schools or Pop Warners or Maui Cheer Babes or, you know, the list kinda goes on and on and
some real local vendor, just more so. I thought it was kinda lacking in that, but I think if we can
maybe just drum...and it's a great exposure, as we know how many people file through the doors
there for this event. So I thought perhaps we could improve and just get a lot more attendance in
that arena. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Would you like to comment? Who do we have in addition to the Boy Scouts that is,
that are able to provide things for sale at the, at the event?
MS. SAVAGE: In the.. .let me hold it up here. I know Cool Cats has a booth up there, Hula Grill is up
there, the Maui Brewing Company is part of the beer garden.
MR. ANDERSON: Cold Stone
MS. SAVAGE: Cold Stone. I'm trying to think, the Boy Scouts -MR. ANDERSON: Villages of Leialii.
MS. SAVAGE: Villages of Leialii. That was a new one that was added in this year where they did the
leis of all the different colored schools. GNC, they were the ones that were the, the premiere
sponsor for the Fan Fest area.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, do you have someone from Kemper Lesnik here?
CHAIR WHITE: No, they offered to come for the meeting, but I felt that it would be an expense that
was unnecessary but with the understanding that should there be questions that they would be
happy to come, come if we, if we asked.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: And I, I ask that question, Mr. Chairman, because the County's being
asked to give a...is being asked to consider a proposal that this Committee is going to
recommend to Council to make. You know, for me, it's interesting that the County is asking me
to make a County decision not a sponsor an entity that wants to use County facilities asking me.
You know, the Administration is asking Council to support a profit entity, enterprise, you know.
I don't know if, if I'm comfortable with that in, in general, and that's why I had asked if there
was a EA Sports or Maui Invitational person that can speak for this, because this is who they are
and this is who they represent. I expect the Administration to be on the welfare of the
community, the West Maui District, and the overall County program of Parks and Recreation.
What I heard today, and maybe I may be wrong, is unless we have an event like this, places like
War Memorial Gym is not going to get the support and attention that they should...you know, it
deserves. Or can I take it from another comment that for every 40,000, we should just give
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40,000 to every gym and over 12 months, it will be amortized and I can get one Lahaina Civic
program on Lanai, on Molokai, that's at War Memorial. Is that what I'm hearing, Mr. Chairman?
I going tell you now I will not support the current proposal, just like how we made Hula Bowl
move up and look at annual adjustments on the ticket pricing, I'm not gonna agree to this
proposal on this number $4,800. So if you're gonna vote today, Chairman, you're gonna be one
vote short because I'm not gonna support it. You know, what does Chaminade bring to the table,
Mr. Chairman? They're on the name, they're the host, what do they ante up, you know?
CHAIR WHITE: We can certainly ask.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Well, you know, it's not fair 'cause I don't think Ms. Rasmussen
speaks for Chaminade University, so you know, it's hard for them to also to defend this host
entity who, who is not even present and yet gets a lot of the benefit, gets their name on our
facilities, gets a block of tickets because they're Chaminade. But what does Chaminade actually
do for this event and this community? They use our things And then you do boys and girls
events in Ewa Beach and Honolulu. Why not Molokai and Lanai? You know, I, I, I get some
issues with this. The, you know, the event is good. I've attended it, it's a great thing. I think we
can make it better and we should take care our local people first, Mr. Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Would either of you ladies like to respond to the questions about what Chaminade
provides?
MS. RASMUSSEN: Well, a couple comments. I would just like to point out that we don't have a
Hula Bowl and it, it, it just did not, they just couldn't make enough money here to have the
Hula Bowl. So you now have a tournament that is saying we wanna stay, we love coming here,
we've been here for 25 years, we wanna be here for another eight. It has been incredibly stable.
I mean, I remember Hula Bowl everybody, nobody knew from one year to the next whether they
were going to make it, whether they were going to come back. And we did make an investment
in that stadium, but without the, you know, it, it, it all comes down to funding and if they, if they
don't make enough to come back, they're not gonna come back. It's not easy to get to Maui. It's
not cheap to get to Maui. They could go to Vegas, they could go to Arizona, they could go any
number of places, people, as Brianne said, they would be paying them to come. And they're,
they are essentially paying for everything except this $40,000 that we invest in our gymnasium
and some staff. So we feel that we have the...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, Ms. Rasmussen -MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --you know, I, I, I, I understand what you say and I agree that those,
those events have occurred, but again, when the Hula Bowl was established, maybe there was
enough bowls that I could count on my two hands. Now there's what, 30 bowls? And how many
do we actually watch because it's diluted itself by the success of the major bowls. Who watch
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Chick-a-fl [sic] Bowl or whatever it be, you know? You know, the schools use this as a
recruitment to get top recruits. Because, you know, what you gonna tell the recruit, you wanna
go Hicksville, USA or you wanna go to Maui as part of your tenure on this, this school's team?
And now you can go to Maui and it might be your only trip to Hawaii in your life, but our school
is gonna go and we're gonna play in the Maui Invitational. There's value in that, Mr. Chairman,
in recruitment for that school, top school. There's a recruitment for their ability to raise money
so their boosters can take a trip with their team and have that ability of their boosters to sit as
close as Lahaina Civic allows. You know, I've been to some of those larger school's facilities,
they're so far from the team. You know, they're looking at screens a lot of time. So let's not
underestimate the millions we spent to brand Maui and what it means for those entities to use our
name as part of their promotion in their recruitment and their ability for their successors. I'm
just saying we want something that I believe is fairer and deserving of our community and this
County for use of our facilities and for use of our employees' times, because I would like to see
Maui War Memorial Gym look just like Lahaina Civic. I want Makawao gym looking like that.
I want all our gyms to look like Lahaina Civic. Why just one gym and one County, I mean, one
district of the County, Mr. Chairman? You know, I think our kids on Lanai deserve some of the
benefits from this program. I would like to see some of these benefits on Molokai. Those are the
communities that need the benefits from the successes of this type of activity, not Ewa Beach in
Honolulu. What does Chaminade do for us? You know, we need something better,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, the, the Chair is happy to defer this measure and, and with the, with the thought
of going back to Kemper and, and seeing if there's more that we can do for the community. I'm,
I'm not as concerned about the, the money that, the 40,000 or the 36,000 that the County is
spending simply because we make that back through the TAT and the property taxes that, that are
generated with the $8 million, a good portion of that is going to the hotels. I think we, we make
it back that way, but I do think there's, there may be some room that Kemper can expand on
providing, providing more opportunities for our youth groups and, and others. So, I think it's
appropriate to see if they can get a little creative, but understanding that what, what Ms. Savage
said is absolutely correct, that we have other, other places that would love to have this
tournament and be willing to pay big bucks for it. So we're getting a really good deal, but at the
same time I have no problem asking, asking Kemper to see if they can get creative.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: You know, Chairman, the same time, a couple years ago there was
the Great Alaskan Shoot Out competing against Maui Invitational. Do you see that tournament
still around November in Alaska?
CHAIR WHITE: Is it still around?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Nope.
CHAIR WHITE: It's probably because, probably 'cause they couldn't get the money to bring them up
there. Mr. Couch.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair, and you said some of the things that I wanted to
say. Yes, we do need to get them to pony up a little bit for our youth and our nonprofits here. As
Mr. Hokama brings up, they, points out that they do the Boys and Girls Club of Hawaii which is
over on Ewa Beach. They don't deal with the Boys and Girls Club over here. I have to put that
plug in. They also, you know, they also do bring in a good bang for our buck, that's the second
time this week we had, we got to say that. You know, the 36,000 that, that, the net that it's gonna
cost us is about 1 percent of the MVB budget that we, we give them. And the amount of, you
know, the direct feedback, like you said, is $8.1 million and the indirect is, is out there. It's hard
to put a price on there. We are on TV a lot. We are exposed all over the country and sometimes
all over the world, in the middle or just at the beginning of winter where everybody's freezing
and saying, oh, I could be out there on Maui. That, that is a huge benefit. But, you know, I'm,
I'm willing to pay the $36,000 and even possibly put more in so that, for that. Mr. Hokama talks
about Molokai's gym and, and Lanai's gym and Makawao's gym. Kihei doesn't have a gym so
I'd like to get some of that in there as well.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: A new one, you're gonna get yours.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, I know. So if you could bring them here and, and say, if we can
talk to them about focusing more on our youth, our nonprofit, our remote areas. I know
Ewa Beach is a remote area.
CHAIR WHITE: It's, it's probably because it's the connection with Chaminade.
MS. RASMUSSEN: That's, that's why.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, well, but everything's happening here on Maui, and it's taking
away from the Tae Kwon Do which is -CHAIR WHITE: It doesn't discount your point.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. Which is, I mean, I understand that it takes away from the local
groups there, but if we get the benefit back to the local groups, maybe the Tae Kwon Do groups
can have a booth at, in the, in the fan zone or whatever. There are a lot of for-profit companies
that do make a, a, a good deal. CJ's does the, does the stadium club and whatnot, so it does bring
other money besides the $8.1 million into our economy; it's just that a little bit more help
towards our local groups as opposed to outside. That's why it would be nice to have the Kemper
guys here. Yeah, thanks
CHAIR WHITE: I, I don't disagree with that. I know that we are, you know, for us, the investment
through MVB and the investment through Parks and Recreation, we get a, a huge return on. But
you know, with any agreement like this, there's always that question of how much, how much
else could they do for us? And that's a, a delicate balance when you're dealing with a, you know,
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with a, an entity that's basing some of its revenues on TV ads, basing some of its revenue on
ticket sales and so on. So, Ms. Cochran.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And you know, I think the, Maui does sell itself and it's
the beauty and we're no ka oi and that's all highlighted throughout this entire event. And you
know, the backdrop scenery that's all sort of subliminally, you know, put out there in November.
But also, you know, the use of our culture and using the palm trees and the oceans, and the hula
dancers, what have you, I'm not sure who puts this booklet out, if it's Chaminade or if it's
Kemper or the County, but they have some really misquoted information in our cultural part of
this. And it kind of bothers me because I think if we're gonna be, you know, using Maui and our
culture and Hawaii and everything, the information in this should be correct. They've misquoted
that what the, the capital of our, it's capital of Maui, Lahaina and actually, you know, it was the
capital of our Hawaiian Kingdom. Lele is, is interpreted improperly. They say kalua pork,
K-A-H-L-U-A like the liquor. So these kind of things for me, it may sound really manini but it
means a lot when it comes to our Hawaiian culture. So I believe this kind of stuff really needs to
be corrected if we're gonna be, you know, pushing our, our home front and our, especially our
Hawaiian culture. It cannot be misrepresented this way.
CHAIR WHITE: The, the Chair fully agrees. I don't think there's anyone in the, in the room that would
disagree with that.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Yeah, I just wanted to point that out.
CHAIR WHITE: Does it show, does it -VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Sorry?
CHAIR WHITE: Maybe you can show us the cover?
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, sure. Yeah, my, my pleasure.
CHAIR WHITE: The cover.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Oh, oh, sorry the cover, the...this booklet that was handed out to
everybody up at the games.
CHAIR WHITE: I would, I would assume that's done by them.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: I just wanted to make that point.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Yeah, it's not, it's not done by the County. It's probably either done by Chaminade
or Kemper, I would imagine.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, AGRICULTURE, AND
RECREATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
February 16, 2012

VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. RASMUSSEN: Kemper. Kemper.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Mr. Chair, that just points out that we need to have local oversight on
it. At least have them proofread it, somebody from your Department proofread it, somebody that
knows the culture to proofread it. Things like that, it's just now that it's getting a little bit...I
mean, it's getting big and it's getting out there, you know, kalua pork with the "h" I saw that. and
I just shook my head when I read that and it's one of those things that, that, that can be.. .it's
something that can be fixed, and we need to, to, to be a little bit tighter on that as well and that's
why it would be good to have those guys here too. Thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any further comments, Members? Okay, seeing none, without objections, we'll
defer this item.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS (excused: GCB, RC, JP).
ACTION: DEFER pending further discussion.
CHAIR WHITE: And with that, we have no further business, so this Committee is adjourned.
. . . (gavel). . .
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